
Minutes of Naunton Area Residents’ Association [NARA] meeting held 7pm on Wednesday 18th April 2017 at Sup & Chow
Present
Lorelei Symes (Naunton Cr), Jill Douglas (Exmouth St), Damien Green (Exmouth Street), Maria Thomas (SR, Clare Street), Elise Forbes (SR, Naunton Parade), Karen Stanford (SR, Langdon Road), Derek Scarborough (SR, Langdon Road), Rob Willetts (SR, Naunton Crescent), Heather & Derek Cole (SR, Langdon Road), Sue Key (SR, Exmouth Street), John Hepworth (SR, Hermitage Street), Brenda Campbell (SR, Francis St), Rob Coltman (Francis St), Dave and Emily Phelps (                                ), Caz Blair (                    ), Lucy Dodsworth (Exmouth St), Martin Mordecai (St. unknown), Liz Symes (                           ), Jan Champion (                  ), Vicki Willetts (SR, Naunton Cr)
Apologies received
None

Previous Minutes
These were accepted, incorporating minor amendments from Derek S. 
Review of Action List
The action list was reviewed and is attached, with main comments discussed at the meeting being:
1. Presentation – Dave Phelps
Dave kindly offered his help to link members to suitable home security options. Dave stated that he has several years’ experience in the business, but was offering ‘neighbourly advice’ should anyone want such guidance.  The options included security lighting through to pet sensors. Should anyone be interested, contact John H as Honorary Secretary and he will pass on Dave’s e-mail address. 

Derek S. thanked Dave for his offer of support. 
2. Website
Lucy D. provided an up-date for the meeting. 

a) Reminder to have a picture of each Street Rep. please for the website, preferably next to street sign

b) Ditto for a Street Rep. biography

c) Content is now defined and site ready to launch [Post-meeting note: website now launched and may be seen at http://www.naracheltenham.co.uk ]

All agreed and Derek S. formally thanked Lucy and Damien for their help and professional support. 

Discussion then moved to the circulation of a paper copy newsletter, given that the website will be the main focus for future communications: Derek S. confirmed he had a printer, but it needed attention; commercial printing could be considered; one-offs could be provided by Klara S; Jill D. offered Cheltenham College / National Star College as one-off options too. 

After further discussion, the meeting agreed to have a minimum of TWO paper newsletters per year. It was also agreed that a Facebook Group should be established [Post-meeting note: this has now been launched at https://www.facebook.com/groups/naracheltenham/ ]
3. Hermitage Green (HG)
Caz B. talked to this item, as there were also pictures and other materials at the meeting on the deign thinking around this project. Caz stated that raised beds, tyres as beds / planting and so forth had been offered as a flexible option, to ensure that there was flexibility of access, e.g. for utilities. Key would be consultation with the most local residents and it was agreed that a ‘Cake and Consultation’ event should occur on Sunday 7th May between 14:00 and 16:00. 

John H. thanked Derek S. for the planting of the daffodils, as they had been splendid and had given an indication of what could be achieved. In return, Derek S thanks Caz and all involved in the project team for their excellent work and options in such a short timescale. 
4. Rough Sleepers – up-date
It was reported that Cheltenham Borough Council were combining resources with Gloucestershire County Council on a task force on this subject. The focus is linked to anti-social behaviour (ASB) essentially, e.g. it is illegal to beg. Derek S agreed to discuss the matter further with the ASB Officer.
17/24 ACTION Derek S to discuss rough sleepers with ASB Officer

5. Xmas meal at the Sup & Chow
Date of Wednesday 13th December @ 19:00 agreed and John H to organise.
17/25 ACTION John H. to organise Xmas meal 
6. Traffic Regulation Order (TRO) – up-date
Consultation had now formally closed and Klara S confirmed that no action would be likely until after the General Election. 

7. Parking
Sue K. raised the issue of residents using bins to ‘reserve’ a parking space outside of their house. Whilst not targeting those who have genuine deliveries for instance, Sue stated she had challenged residents but had not been successful in altering their behaviour. Heather C commented that a resident had had issues reversing out onto the road. 

Discussion ensued and also encompassed a point by John H on the re-enforcement of the awareness around smokeless zones. Attendees commented that NARA did not wish to get a reputation as ‘busy-bodies’, but recognised the issues were ‘real’. Caz suggested a section on the website / newsletter such as “What do you really know?” where such issues could be raised and the law or equivalent reminded. 
17/26 ACTION Item on newsletter / website “What do you really know?”

8. Action List
This will be reviewed at next meeting. 
9. Any other business
Rob W. confirmed that he had chatted to Richard Gibson (CBC Community Pride) for funding for NARA. Whilst window for applications not yet open, Rob asked for any hours worked on projects to be added in. this may also include “How many hours can I donate?” 
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